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The world today is full of exciting changes, and children like you are
growing up in a time of great possibilities. Every day, something new is
being invented robots that can help doctors, cars that run on sunlight,
and computers that can even talk like humans. These amazing things are
not just for grown-ups. They are for you, too. The more you learn, the more
you can be part of this future.

People around the world are also working hard to take better care of our
planet. They are planting trees, cleaning oceans, and using clean energy
like wind and sunlight. You can help by doing small things recycling,
turning off extra lights, or even starting a garden at home or school. Every
small action you take makes a big difference.

Learning is easier and more fun than ever before. With just a phone or
tablet, you can explore the deepest oceans, the farthest stars, or the
biggest dinosaurs. You can learn anything, anytime, anywhere. All you
need is curiosity and

a little effort.

People are also realizing how important peace, kindness, and fairness
are. More children are learning how to talk through problems instead of
fighting. More schools are teaching respect, friendship, and teamwork.
When you are kind to others, include everyone, and help someone who Is

sad, you are making the world better.
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There’s also more room for your ideas. You can draw, sing, invent, or write
stories. You don’t have to wait until you’re grown up to do something

amazing. You can start now. The world is listening to young voices more
than ever.

So stay curious, stay kind, and never stop learning. Because the world is
full of wonder and you are an important

part of its future.
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MATHS COMPETITION -
4TH EVENT FEEDBACK

We are pleased to share that the 4th event of the 2025 Maths
Competition was a great success! The students participated with
enthusiasm and demonstrated excellent problem-solving skills,
teamwork, and confidence.

The event ran smoothly, with healthy competition and a positive spirit all
around. A big thank you to the teachers for their guidance and to the

students for their dedication and discipline throughout the event.

We look forward to continuing this momentum in the upcoming rounds!
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CEO CLASSROOM OBSERVATION
ROUNDS IN PROGRESS

The CEO is presently conducting detailed rounds of different classrooms
as part of a routine review. These visits aim to observe the overall
academic progress of students, teaching methods being applied,
classroom discipline, and the learning environment. All staff members are
kindly requested to ensure that lessons are being delivered effectively,
students are actively engaged, and classrooms are well-organized and
reflective of ongoing academic efforts. These rounds are an important

part of maintaining and uplifting the school’s educational standards. Your

cooperation and continued commitment are appreciated.
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PRE-SCHOOL
DENTAL CARE EVENT

We are happy to share that the Dental Care Event for our Pre-School

students was a great success. The session was engaging,

age-appropriate, and very well received by both students and teachers.

The visiting dental team did an excellent job in creating a friendly and fun
atmosphere, helping children understand the importance of brushing,
healthy eating, and regular dental check-ups. The use of visual aids,
songs, and demonstrations made it easy for young learners to grasp the
concept of oral hygiene.

Verall, it was an informative and enjoyable experience that left a positive

impact on the children. We look forward to arranging more such health

awareness activities in the future!
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SAFA QUETTA" AWARENESS
SESSION WITH STUDENT COUNCIL

A meaningful session was conducted by the team of “Safa Quetta” with

the Student Council at school, focusing on the importance of cleanliness
and hygiene. The session aimed to instill a strong sense of responsibility
among students toward maintaining a clean school, home, and city

environment.

Students were actively engaged in the discussion, where they learned why
a clean city is essential—not only for health and safety, but also for the
overall well-being and beauty of the community. The session highlighted
how individual actions, such as proper waste disposal, personal hygiene,
and community care, contribute to a larger positive impact.

It was an inspiring and interactive experience, leaving the students

motivated to become ambassadors of cleanliness in their surroundings.
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SHABAB AL-BURHAN
SESSION FEEDBACK

The Shabab Al-Burhan session held with students was a remarkable

success. It was a highly engaging, thoughtful, and value-driven
experience that resonated well with the children. The session encouraged
reflection, positive discussion, and personal growth, all while maintaining
an age-appropriate and respectful approach. Students participated
actively and showed genuine interest throughout.

We would like to clarify that this program is independent and has no
official connection with the school. The school does not organize or run
this initiative but simply recommends it as a beneficial opportunity for
students. As mentioned earlier in the school newsletter, all contact details
and information regarding this program have already been provided.

If any parent or student wishes to know more or take part in future
sessions, they are requested to reach out directly to the organizers of
Shabab Al-Burhan using the contact information previously shared.

We appreciate the positive response and look forward to recommending

more such meaningful experiences for our students.
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PRE-CAMPUS 2ND
PTM FEEDBACK

We are pleased to share that the 2nd Parent-Teacher Meeting at

Pre-Campus was held successfully and turned out to be a truly productive
and engaging event. The atmosphere was warm and welcoming, with
parents taking an active interest in their child’s progress and

development.

Teachers appreciated the opportunity to connect with parents, discuss
learning milestones, and share insights on each child’s growth—both
academically and socially. The conversations were meaningful, the
feedback was constructive, and the overall spirit of collaboration was
evident throughout the day.

We thank all the parents for their time, support, and valuable input.
Together, we look forward to nurturing a strong home-school partnership

that helps our young learners thrive.
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IMPORTANCE OF MANNERS,
COURTESY, & REJECTING BULLYING

At school, we believe that along with academic learning, teaching good

behavior is equally important. Manners and courtesy are the foundation
of respectful relationships and a healthy learning environment. Simple
actions like saying “please” and “thank you,” waiting for one’s turn,
greeting others politely, and showing kindness go a long way in building a

positive atmosphere where everyone feels valued and respected.

Equally important is the need to understand the seriousness of bullying
and fighting. These actions, whether verbal or physical, are harmful and
have no place in a safe school environment. All students must learn to
express themselves without hurting others and to resolve conflicts
peacefully. Standing against bullying and supporting peers who are

mistreated is a sign of strength and character.

By encouraging manners, kindness, and respectful behavior, we help our

students grow into thoughtful, responsible
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COLLEGE CLASSES
RESUMED

We are pleased to inform you that college classes have officially

resumed. We welcome all our students back and look forward to a
productive and focused academic term ahead.

As you return to your learning routine, remember every great achievement
begins with a single step of commitment. Stay consistent, stay curious,

and make the most of every opportunity to grow.

Let’s move forward with positive energy and a strong sense of purpose!

STAY HYDRATED DURING
HOT WEATHER

Due to the ongoing hot weather, all students are kindly requested to stay
hydrated throughout the day. Please make sure to bring a water bottle to

school and drink water regularly, even if you don’t feel thirsty.

Staying hydrated helps you stay focused, energetic, and healthy
especially during warm days. Let’s all take care of ourselves and support
one another in staying safe and refreshed!
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PRINCIPAL'S SESSION WITH TEACHERS

The Principal recently conducted a thoughtful and engaging session with

the teaching staff. It was a productive discussion focused on academic

progress, classroom practices, and overall school improvement.

The session provided valuable insights, encouragement, and practical
guidance, leaving teachers feeling motivated and aligned with the
school’'s vision. It was a positive step toward continued growth,
collaboration, and excellence in our educational journey.

SESSION WITH STUDENTS' MOMS

The Mothers of class| students were invited to a familiarization
meeting with Ms. Nadia Saleem, head of classl. An event that
fostered understanaing and appreciation of shared goals, objectives,
and perspectives,especially in the context of a child’s initiation to a new
learning environment. The Principal Ms. Heena Zahid , in her own
inimitable style, explained the philosophy of early-learning at L.O.S.C All

in all, it was a positive start to , hopefully, a fulfilling partnership.
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MR. TAIMOOR'S SESSION
WITH STUDENT COUNCIL

Mr. Taimoor, Guest Speaker from Islamabad recently conducted an insightful
and inspiring session with the Student Council on the topic of leadership
skills and the role of student council members. The session emphasized the
Importance of leading by example, being responsible, and working as a

team to create a positive impact within the school community.

Students were encouraged to think beyond titles and focus on meaningful
actions, communication, and collaboration. The session was interactive,
well-received, and left student leaders feeling empowered and motivated

to fulfill their duties with confidence and purpose.
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FAREWELL PARTY FOR
GRADUATING STUDENTS

A wonderful farewell party was held to honor and celebrate the students

who have successfully passed out. The event was filled with joy, heartfelt
memories, and warm wishes for the bright futures ahead.

Teachers and students came together to share laughter, stories, and
appreciation for the time spent together. It was a beautiful send-off that

reflected the strong bond between the students and the school.

We wish all our graduating students the very best in their next journey.

May you continue to grow, succeed, and make us proud wherever you go!
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INTERNATIONAL PAINTING OLYMPICS 20235
A GLOBAL PLATFORM FOR YOUNG ARTISTS

The International Painting Olympics 2025 is now open for participation.
This global competition offers students a wonderful opportunity to
express their creativity and showcase their artistic talents on an
international platform.

All participants will receive Certificates of Participation, and top entries
in each category will be awarded trophies, winner certificates, and
appreciation prizes.

Students will be grouped according to their grade levels:

Group A (Kindergarten — Below Grade 1): Theme — My Happy World.
Group B (Grades 1 & 2): Theme — Magic in Nature.

Group C (Grades 3,4 & 5): Theme — My Dream Superhero Saves the World
Group D (Grades 6 to 8): Theme — One Earth, Our Responsibility.

Group E (Grades @ to 12): Theme — Colors of Hope in a Changing World.
Groups C, D, and E may use oil pastels, watercolors, color pencils, or
poster colors.

1. To participate, students must complete a painting based on the
assigned theme, take two clear photographs—one of the painting and ne
of the student holding the painting—and submit them through the official
website: https://bio.link/paintingolympic2025
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INTERNATIONAL PAINTING OLYMPICS 2023
A GLOBAL PLATFORM FOR YOUNG ARTISTS

2. The registration fee is US$10 per student. Schools registering in bulk
with a minimum of 50 students can avail the discounted fee of US$8 per
student.

3. There is no limit to the number of participants from a school. Schools
with 50 or more entries will also be eligible for school-level trophies,
including a School Trophy and Teacher Trophy.

4. The deadline for registration and submission is 15th September, 2025.
5. Students are encouraged to participate wholeheartedly in this exciting

international event and make the most of this creative opportunity.
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AWARENESS ON NARCOTICS
FOR STUDENTS

Raising awareness about narcotics is an important step in helping our

students grow up safe, informed, and responsible. Children must
understand that narcotics and drugs can cause serious harm to their

health, behavior, and future.

At school, we encourage open conversations about the dangers of drug
use and how to make smart, healthy choices. Students are taught to say
no to anything harmful, stay away from bad influences, and speak up if

they ever feel uncomfortable or unsafe.

By building awareness at an early age, we aim to guide our students
toward a life of confidence, self-respect, and good decision-making.
Together, with the support of parents and teachers, we can help protect
our children and keep them focused on positive goals.
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